
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 21 JUNE 2007 


IOS.53/07
SMALL SCALE COMMUNITY PROJECTS
The Director of Community Services (Mr Battersby) submitted report CS.40/07 providing feedback on the Small Scale Community Projects scheme.

The scheme was launched during 2006/07 and the Council had agreed to continue the initiative into 2007/08.  Officers were of the view that the current format of the initiative worked well and they proposed continuing on the same framework.  In addition, feedback from within those communities where works had been undertaken had been extremely positive.  There had been some success in pump priming contributory funding from other sources, including Carlisle Housing Association, Parish Councils, Cumbria County Councillors Ward allocation and the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership.

The Executive had on 11 June 2007 approved the format for Small Scale Community Projects as set out in report CS.35/07 (EX.128/07 refers).

The Director stated that the decision had not been called in and therefore he would write to all Members with details of the initiative, in particular –

1. The Council had resolved to continue with the initiative in 2007/08 and again a £60,000 capital allocation had been approved.  One of the aims of the allocation was to ‘pump prime’ contributory funding from other sources, which had been successful with approximately £40,000 funding being achieved from other partners.  He would encourage Members to pursue other sources of match funding via the County Councillors for their respective Wards;

2. Back-loading of work towards the year end had been problematic, but could be addressed by increased Member awareness; and

3. Since the funding was capital, it was not possible to undertake works with significant revenue implications.  Further guidance on that aspect would be provided to Members.

During discussion, Members raised the following points:

(a) A Member questioned whether it would be possible to retain an element of flexibility so that if money was not spent in one Ward it could be vired across to another.

In response, Mr Battersby explained that, with the exception of one, all budgets had been fully committed.  He would give consideration to that issue should that scenario arise.

(b) The initiative was excellent and had worked well.  Members would like to see those principles transferred so that Wards could take a strategic view.  It was a question of community ownership on a range of activities.

The Portfolio Holder said that he would at some point in the future like to see Community Forums with Councillors taking ownership.  

Mr Battersby added that the previous item of business (report CS.39/07) referred to the development of Neighbourhood Plans which would help engage the community.

(c) It would be useful if an indication of costs relative to the provision of litter bins, etc could be provided, particularly to new Members.

Mr Battersby explained that costs varied greatly and therefore only ballpark figures could be provided.  If a specific issue arose then Members could be referred to the relevant Officer who could provided detailed cost estimates.

RESOLVED – That the observations of the Committee, as detailed above, be conveyed to the Executive.







